

Headteacher: Hayley Marshall

Iveson Primary School Iveson Rise Leeds LS16 6LW

Telephone: 0113 225 6868 Fax: 0113 225 6767

Email: <u>parentcontact@iveson-primary.co.uk</u>

Website: <u>www.iveson-primary.co.uk</u>

20th April 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the Summer Term.

Here are some upcoming key dates for your diary – more information will follow about these:

We will be going on a local walk to look at animals, plants and trees in our local area.

We will also be looking at the different natural and man-made features in our area.

We will be having a class picnic where the children will be making their own food!

Parents will be invited to attend and taste the children's picnics too.

If you have any questions about your child's learning or wellbeing please speak to the class teachers, or for a longer appointment, please speak to the office to arrange a convenient time. We are always happy to help.



We would like to remind all parents that due to a change in the law, we require new photo permissions to be submitted for each pupil in school. Please use the following link to provide this information: www.iveson-primary.co.uk/photos



We would also like to thank all parents for completing our Annual Parent Survey. This will close next week so there is still time to provide us with this important feedback if you haven't already done so using the following link: www.iveson-primary.co.uk/feedback

Many thanks for your continued support.

Miss Grimshaw and Miss Lennon

Year 1 Newsletter Summer 1 2018

This term our topic is:



This is a science and geography focused topic.

In **Geography** the children will learn about the features of our local area. We will be doing lots of learning outside so that the children can practise using the vocabulary they have learnt.

In **Science** we will be looking at minibeasts, their habitats, seasons and trees. The children will be naming common trees and flowers. We will go on a minibeast hunt to discover where different animals choose to live and think about what the key features of these habitats are.

In **Design and Technology** we will design and make food for our class picnic. We will practise **maths skills** such as **measures of mass and capacity**. We will also **measure the length** of the space we will need to have our picnic.

<u>Maths</u>



In Maths we will continue to practise our number and place value skills. We will be ordering numbers, and working towards recognising the value of each digit.

Key Focus: Naming the tens and ones/units in two digit numbers.

We will also practise addition and subtraction, focusing on problem solving and missing number questions. **Key Focus:** Solving problems by adding on or finding the difference.

Then we will review fractions of shapes and numbers to 20.

Key Focus: We will practise finding the whole, half and quarters of shapes and quantities. This links with our **DT** topic.

We will also be looking at capacity and volume, using our measuring skills to find full, half and quarter of different containers and applying this in our **DT** lessons.

English

We will be focussing on developing our reading skills and using the books we read to help us with ideas and sentence structure in writing.

Our first text will be a fiction book – Jack and the Beanstalk. We will learn about the characters and events and the children will write their own version so that they can practise their writing skills.

We will also continue to look at non-fiction texts, this time it will be all about minibeasts, seasons and plants. The children will then use all that they have learned to write a report.

We will also be continuing to develop our **reading** and **Phonics** skills, and getting ready for the Year 1 phonics assessment in June. We are continuing to learn our Phase 5 sounds and we are doing lots of practice now that we have learned different ways to spell some of the sounds we knew already.

Reminders:

- Please ensure that <u>all</u> of your child's belongings are labelled. This includes coats, pumps, and lunch bags. If your child has lost something, please come and check the lost property box.
- Children need their P.E. kits in school at all times.
- Please bring planners and reading books in **every day**. Books will be changed once a week, provided that they have read at home and it has been recorded in their planner.
- Homework will be given out on a Friday and should be completed and returned the following week.
- All KS1 children are entitled to a universal free lunch, however milk should be paid for on a termly basis.